
MEMORANDUM 

Date: May 14, 2021

To: The Honorable Chair and Members
Pima County Board of Supervisors

From:

Re: Pima County Emergency Rental Assistance Update 

C.H. Huckelber�
County Administrator

Our eviction prevention efforts in response to the housing crisis precipitated by the pandemic
continue to make significant progress to meet the needs of Pima County residents.

As you can see from the attached memorandum from Dan Sullivan the Director of Community
& Workforce Development, since March Pima County and its contractor have served 830
households arid have paid out or obligated approximately $3.2 million to landlords and utility
companies. By comparison as of May 5, 2021, the Arizona Department of Economic Security
had provided $2,392,737 and Maricopa County has committed $1,981,170 in ERAP funds.

His memorandum includes a spreadsheet showing the total applications processed and paid
by CAA and CIC application being billed to Pima County. The attachment also reports on the
various other federal and state funding sources utilized by Community & Workforce
Development to serve families requesting assistance.
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c: Jan Lesher, Chief Deputy County Administrator 
Francisco Garcfa, MD, MPH, Deputy County Administrator & Chief Medical Officer,

Health and Community Services 
Dan Sullivan, Director, Community & Workforce Development
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Agencies Applications submitted for payment to CIC 

Compass Affordable Housing 145 

Interfaith Community Services 92 

Catholic Community Services 85 

Family Housing and Resources 82 

Chicanos Por La Causa 57 

International Rescue Committee 10 

Primavera 7 

Pascua Yaqui Tribe Charitable Organization 8 

Valley Assistance Services 0 

The combined Pima County, CIC, and City of Tucson Eviction Rental Assistance effort is on target to 
serve all applicants for rental assistance who applied on or before March 16, 2021, before the current 
eviction moratorium ends. When combined (Pima County, CIC and City of Tucson) all efforts processed 
through the CIC portal, which was built with Pima County funding, the number grows to more than $9.7 
million paid or committed. 

System-wide, more than 8,500 applications for services through the CIC portal since January. Of those 
roughly 1,750 have been assigned to case workers and/or are already processed, and 2,878 have had 
their priority determined and are awaiting assignment to a case worker. There are 830 applications for 
which additional information is needed to determine priority. Roughly 2,000 applicants have been 
deemed non-responsive after multiple attempts to determine eligibility, but are still being actively 
outreached to. It is worth noting that of the non-responsive applicants, many are unidentified duplicates 
or are otherwise invalid. Lastly roughly 900 applicants have been deemed ineligible according to the 
Federal ERAP eligibility criteria. Our goal is to serve any remaining balance of valid applications and 
any new applicants by tapping into the emerging federal and state resources that are just now becoming 
available, while still utilizing the process and infrastructure we have created. 

We and our partners are committed to administering the program transparently and urgently. 
Information on how many people have applied, how many have been served, and how much money has 
been committed is now listed and updated at tucsonpimaep.com. Moreover, households in the process of 
applying for rent and utility assistance, as well as landlords, can also use the website to check 
application status. 

Community and Workforce Development will continue to meet the challenge and serve Pima County 
families facing eviction and utility shutoff. We do this with a focus on our clients, community 
partnership, and transparency. 






